CEMETERY REGISTER FORM

Cemetery Name:
Gaskins “formerly called Vanderpool”
Latitude / Longitude:  N38 47.735
W077 34.574
Location:
approx. 100 yards south of the end of SR781, Wellington
Classification:  Municipal
Religious
Family

Civil War
Private
Status:
Abandoned

Maintained
Not in Use
Currently Used 
Condition:
Excellent
Good

Fair

Poor
Approximate size:
60 X 30 feet
Approximate Number of Burials:  unknown
Markers: 
Tombstone
Fieldstone
Unmarked

Surnames Listed on Markers:

1. Thaddus L. Vanderpool (25 Oct 1916)
2. Carrie Vanderpool

3. Louisa (Mrs. John C.) Shumate

4. Bessie M. Elliott

5. Wilhelmina Shelton

6. Fannie S. Waters (26 Feb 1934)

7. Unmarked field stone

Comments: Low stone wall in poor condition encloses the cemetery. Shelton & Waters graves are outside main cemetery in adjacent stone enclosure. All stones face south.
Letters found at the PWC Archives

Letter from Bessie Nicholson admr. of Thomas Gaskins Estate

To 

PWC Board of Supervisors, 25 August 1948

Sirs:

I have been in contact with Mr. Phillips, resident engineer, who advised me to write the Board concerning my request for a road leading to my property situated between Welling and Gainesville, Manassas District, in Prince William County. 

At present the property doesn’t have an inlet or outlets, as the railroad has fenced in one side and the former County road has overgrown with trees and shrubbery and it is impossible to get to the grounds unless we trespass through other property.


The family Grave Yard is located on the grounds and a road is necessary. I am perfectly willing to allow the thirty feet roadbed. I pray that you will give this matter your earnest attentions.
Sincerely, 

Mrs. Bessie Nicholson

September 14, 1948

J. N. Phillips, Resident Engineer

Commonwealth of Virginia

Department of Highways, Richmond Virginia

To

Worth H. Storke

Clerk of Court

Prince William County

Manassas, Virginia

Dear Mr. Storke:

I am in receipt of your letter to me of September 10th in regard to a letter that the Board of Supervisors has received from Mrs. Bessie Nicholson (colored).
Sometime ago this lady wrote to the Richmond Office about a road which she stated was situated between Wellington and Gainesville in the Manassas District, and the Richmond Office asked me to advise her of the law as to how roads are taken into the Secondary System. I also talked with her on the telephone.

What she really has is an old abandoned road that is her outlet and, personally, I think that she should construct her own road into her property; yet since she is making an appeal that it be taken into the Secondary System, possibly the Board of Viewers, when they are sent out this fall, should take a look at it and make report.

I am sure that the Board of Viewers would turn it down. However, in this way, it would clear both your file and mine.

Sincerely,

J. N. Phillips, Resident Engineer
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